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NEWSLETTER: March 2015 

Spring Greetings from Olds & District Hospice Society 

 

The Grand Opening of the Olds & District Hospice Suite was grand indeed! 

The celebrations began on Tuesday, January 27th. Debbie Shindler, our service coordinator, organized an 

event to celebrate the suites and our many volunteers. Trained volunteers who sit with clients, 

volunteers who sit on the board and committees, Threads of Kindness (quilters) and the Red Hat Ladies 

who donate their homemade cards were all in attendance. After an insightful presentation the visitors 

toured the suites. Threads of Kindness displayed two quilts which will be given away to hospice clients. 

The Red Hat Ladies, in full costumed added colour to the gathering. The volunteers who were coming 

back to help at the Grand Opening were given a schedule and their “job description”. Guests left with a 

deeper understanding of how the suites are funded and a sense of the compassionate care that a hospice 

client and their family will receive. 

   

                      

 

 

If you would like to see even 

more photos of the suite you can 

view them on our web site 

www.oldshospice.com 
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The morning of Wednesday, January 28th started with volunteers taking up their “stations”. The hospice 

journey videos were connected to a giant TV and the Sunrise Encore staff was busy in preparation. When 

visitors first arrived they were warmly greeted by at least two volunteers, signed in, and escorted to the 

elevators. Two “runners” gathered a group, escorting them to the second floor where they were shown 

some of the common areas of the building before arriving. It was a busy few hours with our runners 

running back down the stairs to meet their newest group. Two volunteers in each suite toured the groups 

through the suites, answered questions and explained about the comforts not only available to the client 

but also to their families. From this point visitors could view the hospice videos in the comfort of the 

facility’s Chapel. These videos described some of the members’ personal journeys with hospice care. 

Volunteers assigned to a station were busy explaining the entry process for the suites, the free access to 

the suites and answering the many inquiries. Speeches then clarified the systems in place. Lunch hosted 

by the Olds & District Hospice was served in the beautiful new dining room of the Sunrise Encore. 

After a quick breather and a change in “station” the suites were open to the public from 2-4 PM. With 

the radio station broadcasting live from the second floor suites, people streamed in all afternoon. The 

Bistro Room serving the coffee, tea and cookies became a huge reunion for neighbours from Olds, 

Sundre, Didsbury, Carstairs and beyond. By the time the last coat left the coat check, we had guests 

arriving for the 5 – 6:30 PM Grand Opening ceremonies. Speeches, the grand ribbon cutting, hugs for all 

and tours were followed by hot appetizers. Once again we had enthusiastic volunteers at the appropriate 

places. 

 

Founding Members cut ribbon. Charlene Schramm,  
Marion Kasawal, Kathy Kemmere, Shelley Bennett. 

Missing Cindy Boffey 

 

Do You Want To Go Green? 
If you wish to receive future newsletters via  email, please email 

Olds and District Hospice Society at hospice.olds@gmail.com 

 

The doors opened again from 7-9 PM 
for the evening general public visitors. 
There was a constant stream of 
gracious, appreciative visitors 
throughout the evening. By 9:30 the last 
visitor said goodnight, totaling 387 
people not counting those of us that 
started the celebrations early on the 
evening of the 27th! 
 
Please Note: 
Even though O&DHS  sponsors the 
suites  O&DHS is not responsible for 
access to the suites and that Home Care 
has to be contacted to follow the 
process in place through Alberta Health 
Services. Call our office for guidance. 
 



 
 

Upcoming Hospice Happenings!!! 

 

 

  

   

 

 

Hike for Hospice May 3, 2015  
 

We’re just a couple of months away from 
our annual Hike for Hospice fundraiser. 
 
Sunday, May 3th, 2015 
Olds & District Sports Complex 
5133-52 Street, Olds, Alberta 
Registration: 8:45 AM 
 

Run, Walk, or Wheel along trails in Olds 1km 
or 5km. Register and Collect Your Pledges as 
an individual or a team/family. Minimum 
pledges: Individual $25 or Family $50. 
 
Your Hike for Hospice pledges will stay 
right here in our community and be used to 
provide free palliative care and support to 
people you know. 
 

 
 

Our Mission  

To provide quality, compassionate care in a home 
like setting for those facing death by offering 
physical, psychological, emotional, spiritual and 
educational support to individuals, their families 
and community at the end of life and during 
bereavement. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Proudly  
funded  
by:  

 

 

 Our office is now open by Tuesday 
and Wednesday 9 AM -5 PM, 

Thursday 9 AM -1 PM ! Outside these 
hours by appointment only  

Call 403-586-9992 

 Olds & District Hospice Society would like to 

thank Family and Community Support 

Services for their generous grant. 

 

 



 
 

More Newsé  

 

Popular ART BATTLE returns to Olds in March:  

Art Battle will once again return to Olds on March 21. Last year’s sold-out battle was epic and promises to be 
so again. Tickets and Art Battle information is posted on the Art Battle’s web site, www.Artbattle.ca. Search 
Battle #248 for Olds specific information. Tickets are only $20 and includes a beverage and proceeds go 
towards our Society and the Olds Emergency Shelter. Tickets are available at the following locations: Different 
Strokes, Ruby Bloom, Olds Museum and our O&DHS office.  Last year’s finalists were Renu Mathew, Cindy 
Boffey, Jim Brown and Amy Braun.  

 

Watch for us at our local Trade Fairs. Call for Volunteers!!!  

Olds & District Hospice will be participating in two trade fairs during April! 

¶ Didsbury ~ April 11 & 12, 2015 

¶ Carstairs ~ April 25 & 26, 2015 
These events are a wonderful opportunity for the organization to explain the role of Hospice and answer 
questions about end of life support systems. Anyone interested in volunteering please call Debbie at  
403-586-9992. 

 

From the Desk of our Hospice Service Coordinator ~ Debbie Shindler 

 

 

Looking back on 2014, one might call it a 
success and we owe a successful year to 
the volunteers that have helped with the 
clients, attended the trade shows and the 
grand opening of the hospice suites.  
 
Thank you all for you contributions on so 
many different levels. 2015 promise to be 
an exciting year as we meet the 
challenges which come from opening our 
hospice palliative care suites while 
continuing to support clients who face 
life’s journey from their own homes or 
hospitals. Our Society is planning for a 
Palliative Care training session again this 
spring but have yet to set the dates. Hope 
you can join us on our annual Hike for 
Hospice coming up May 3rd, 2015. 
 

 

 

 

http://www.artbattle.ca/
tel:403-586-9992


 
 

Updates on Past Events! 
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hϧ5I{ /ŀƴΩǘ 9ȄǇǊŜǎǎ ƻǳǊ DǊŀǘƛǘǳŘŜ 9ƴƻǳƎƘ … Now that our suites 

are open we are constantly in fundraising mode to pay for our 

clients’ stays.  Each newsletter we take time to highlight recent 

donations or fundraising events. 

January 24th the Mountain View Film Group brought 

the Banff Mountain Film Festival to the TransCanada Theatre. A 

sold-out crowd took part in buying tickets for a raffle. Each year for 

the festival, Gotcha Jeans donates a ski jacket to be raffled and the 

film group chooses a non-profit to receive a donation. Olds & 

District Hospice Society are very pleased to be the recipient for a 

second year. Many thanks to everyone who sold or bought tickets 

on our behalf! The grand total was $1,077!  

 

Photo: Marion Kasawal, Doug Goyette, Harold Johnsrude 

 

 
 

 

Community 
Education 

 

The Olds and District 

Hospice Society believes 

in education of the public 

in regards to palliative 

care. Members will be 

contacted when there are 

education sessions 

scheduled. 

 

THANK YOU  

VOLUNTEERS!  

 

The Olds and District Hospice 

Society would like to sincerely 

thank all of our volunteers for 

their continued support and 

contributions to making our 

community a better to place to 

live.  

 

Your assistance in various 

capacities it truly appreciated!   

If you would like to volunteer,  

 

Please call the office. 

 



 
 

MORE UPDATES  

  
Never underestimate the power of a small group of Calgary Real Estate Board (CREB) 

REALTORS®! 

Fundraising is constantly on our minds now that we have our hospice suites up and running so when the 
buzz centered on the Society being entered into a competition that set us up against Calgary 
organizations for the most votes many thought we’ll never be able to compete against city entries. 
However, never underestimate the power of a small group of committed people. 

Since its inception in 1987, CREB® Charitable Foundation exists to promote the charitable and 
philanthropic activities of its members in the Calgary and surrounding communities. Every year, the 
Charitable Foundation receives numerous applications for funding for the Investing in Hope grant. As 
part of the Investing in Hope program, Mary Jane Harper, local REALTOR® and Town Councilor, 
submitted our society as a non-profit organization worthy of financial support. In order to win, our 
nomination needed to get the most CREB REALTOR® votes. How does a small community of Olds and 
surrounding district get enough votes to out-count the big city???  Enter Kathy LaFreniere, O&DHS 
volunteer and local REALTOR®. Relentlessly reminding our local REALTORS® to cast their daily vote, our 
entry received the most votes overall for ANY category thanks to our supporters. The result was a 
$10000 grant to help us meet our society’s needs.  So we would like to take this opportunity to thank all 
the CREB REALTORs® who took time out of their busy days to push us to the top for votes. 

 

 

 

Photo: Mary Jane Harper, Olds CREB REALTOR® ( Missing: Kathy LaFrienere, Olds CREB REALTOR®) 



 
 

MORE  INFORMATION  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Hospice Tree of Remembrance 

 

 

 

 

 

The Hospice Tree of Remembrance was part of 
the Olds Fashion Christmas Light Up 2014. Our 
Tree of Remembrance campaign raised $3,450.00 
towards furnishing and equipping the hospice 
suites. We are so grateful to the Olds Fashioned 
Christmas Committee for their support in creating 
the Hospice Tree of Remembrance.  Special 
thanks to Shelley Tyson and her family as they 
joined us in our first ever 'light up' in honor of 
their father and grandfather Alan Anderson.  To 
so many who helped offer their lights at a dark 
time we are grateful. 

The Tree of Remembrance page is posted on our 
web site if you wanted to reflect on the spirit of 
the season. 
 

http://oldshospice.com/hospice-tree-remembrance/   
 

THANK YOU!  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

A community fundraiser with a 

difference. 

www.oldspringfling.ca 

 

 

¶ Canadian families frequently 

shoulder 25% of the total cost of 

palliative care due to costs 

associated with home based 

services such as nursing and 

personal care services.    

¶ 90% of Canadians who die can 

benefit from hospice palliative care. 

CHPCA Fact Sheet ï Hospice Palliative Care in Canada 

May 2012, Page 3 

 

[Ŝǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ journey inspire and support your 

hospice journey. Check out our series on our 

website www.oldshospice.com 
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http://www.oldspringfling.ca/


 
 

 

Alberta Hospice Palliative Care Association offers the Roadshows for 2015, with the focus on Caregiving.  They 

will be offered  in Okotoks, Drumheller, Bonnyville, and Stoney Plain.  This is an excellent opportunity to learn 

more and to network with others with a passion for and support in hospice palliative care!! 

Blair Collins and Denise Renschler will offer insights and practical strategies to those health care workers, 

volunteers, social workers, family members, or caregivers who support those facing end of life. For more 

information and registration, please see the AHPCA web site , www.ahpca.ca or contact Theresa Bellows at 

403-473-7845. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mailing Address: 
Box 70026 

Olds AB T4H 3Z0 
Office Address: 

5018 – 53 St. 
Olds, AB 

Phone: 403-586-9992 
Email: hospice.olds@gmail.com 

Web Site: www.oldshospice.com 
Facebook: Olds & District Hospice Society 

Thank you for your 

continued support of 

the Olds and District 

Hospice Society. 

Deb Shindler, the Hospice Service Coordinator is in the 

office Tuesday and Wednesday 9 AM -5 PM, Thursday 

9AM -1 PM and is be pleased to make appointments 

outside of these hours. 

 

Her contact info: (403) 586-9992. 

Email: hospice.olds@gmail.com 

 

 

COMPASSIONATE CARE LEAVE ….now 

available in Alberta!!!! 

Beginning Feb. 1, 2015, Albertans can take up 

to eight weeks of unpaid, job protected leave 

from work to care for a gravely ill family 

member.  

Employees taking compassionate care leave 

can return to work to the same or similar 

position, just like new mothers after maternity 

leave, or armed forces reservists when they 

return form duty.  

For more information see the AHPCA web 

site…. www.ahpca.ca 

 

  

SPEAK UP!!!  April 16th has been identified 

across Canada as a day set aside to encourage 

us to ‘have the conversation’ about end of life.  

Advance care planning is a process of 

reflection and communication, a time for you 

to reflect on your values and wishes, and to 

let others know your future health and 

personal care preferences in the event that 

you become incapable of consenting to or 

refusing treatment or other care.  

For more information and resources check out 

the Canadian Hospice Palliative Care web site. 

at ….www.choca.net  
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